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THE FIGHT TO SAVE
DEANGATE RIDGE

Since the Cabinet meeting of 6th February 2018 Deangate Ridge golf course has been under threat of closure. The
very short 5 day notice of this meeting and the inadequate non compliant nature of the report Cabinet considered
sparked wide spread public unrest and an unprecedented call for “freedom of Information” requests at Medway
Council.

At subsequent Parish Council meetings of Hoo and High Halstow a resolve to challenge the Cabinet decision was
agreed (High Halstow PC resolved that “Halstow Parish Council is wholly against the closure of Deangate Ridge Golf
Course.”).

A protest group was also separately formed called “Deangate Community Partnership” (DCP)

A petition signed by 3847 people was submitted to Medway Council triggering the decision to be referred to the
Regeneration Culture and Environment Overview and Scrutiny committee specially convened on 12th March 2018.

At that meeting parish councilors and members of the public were allowed to present the case to postpone the
decision to close Deangate Ridge. The Committee resolved, after much deliberation, to refer the decision back to
the Cabinet to consider the decision again in the light of evidence put forward.

The Primary reasons Cabinet gave to close Deangate were losses averaging £200,000 per year over the last seven
years and no prospect of turn around despite significant efforts by officers.

Deangate Community Partnership whilst agreeing that losses of £200,000 were of course unsustainable, showed
that the report produced to substantiate this claim were legally non compliant, inadequate in-accurate and
un-evidenced to such an extent that they could have been produced to substantiate a predetermined outcome.
They further claimed that to close this facility required extensive public consultation.

Following the Overview and Scrutiny committee decision the DCP entered into talks with representatives of a
national sports providing Charity well know for running Golf courses and sport facilities for communities on behalf
of local authorities.

They together produced a plan of action to take over the running of Deangate for the benefit of the community and
no cost to the council and to provide the council with a substantial monthly contribution to its purse.

This was submitted to Medway Council under the Localism Act 2011 as an “Expression of Interest”. Further to this
the group also submitted a request to have Deangate registered as an “Asset of Community Value” under the same
Localism Act.

On 28th March the Cabinet again considered to close Deangate, the previous decision to close was upheld and
move forward from 31st March to the 14th April. Cabinet were however interested in the “Expression of Interest”
submitted by the DCP and instructed officers to investigate proposals put forward.

This decision is un-acceptable to DCP as closure of Deangate at
. the beginning of its most profitable period does not make its
If you would like to help please : . X
K ledee b i future viable as closure predicates future success of the busines:
Mmake a piedge by ematling during any investigation by officers into viability and due

pledge@deangatecommunitypartnership.co.uk gjjligence.

or call George or txt George on T Il her choi her th ke legal acti
07711432598, ime now allows no other choice other than to take legal action

to postpone closure. To this end DCP have been collecting
pledges of financial help ahead of crowd funding.



EDITORIAL

Medway Council have released their draft Local Plan and all 4 scenarios su(légﬁested include land development in High Halstow.
It is VERY IMPORTANT that you read the information on our proposed NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN page which (if adopted) will
help in shaping our village the way villagers want by cway of onsultation and a village referendum.

CONTRIBUTION TOWARDS THE COST OF TREES

In our last edition we advised the trees had been planted on the Recreation Ground to commemorate the 11 High Halstow
villagers who were killed in WW1. One villager came forward to contribute towards the cost of two trees for personal reasons.
When discussing this at the Parish Council meetin% we all agreed it was a lovely gesture and wondered if any others had family
or personal reasons and felt they would like to make a contribution, the option'is there.

:nyquhVéould I_ilke to know more about those who died there is a booklet in the Church or details can be obtained through the
arish Council.

COMMENT from Sydney Brunt, Resident

Syd wanted to thank the Parish council on behalf of the village for all that the PC are doing during this difficult period . In these
tough times of over development this is very much appreciated.

Elizabeth Meredith

Our grateful thanks go to the 250 plus people who attended Elizabeth’s Memorial Service in St Margaret's Church on 6th
February and to others who expressed their sympathy, sense of loss and condolence by cards and messages.

Elizabeth was clearly loved and res_Pected by many in the viIIa%e as a Wife, Mother, Grandmother, Church Member, Chorister,
Founder of The Kings Kitchen and Teacher in both our Village School at Hoo.

Our thanks also go to Rev. Stephen Gwilt for his advice and support.

Donations to her two nominated charities, Tree Aid and Water Aid have now exceeded Two Thousand Two Hundred Pounds.
We remain devastated by our loss but proud of the esteem in which she was held by so many.

Mike, Tamsin, James, Craig, Paula, Callum, Ennor and Finley.

I would like to thank my lovely neighbour Sally and everyone from the nei%‘hbourhood she convinced to help at the time. | am
so grateful to everyone who gave their time to help m¥ son and Dally and her family, dig out our drive on February 27 when
the 'Beast from the East' hit us. Thank you too to the tarmer who came with his snow plough after my good friend Julie flagged
him down on Christmas Lane requesting help to clear our road so we coujd get out of the village.

Due to the efforts of good neighbours and friends and very flexible funeral directors (John Weir), my husband's funeral was
able to go ahead despite it being an hour late. On an already stressful and sad day it was wonderful to experience the caring
community makes High Halstow a special place to live. Thank you so much!

I would also like to take this opportunity to raise awareness for much needed funding for research to find a cure for Brain
cancer. Please support my family in our quest to do just that by reading our story at:
www.justgiving.com/fundraising/marksmatter

A very special thanks to Ron Mainhood who held a tombola at Willow Grange flats Hoo and raised £500!

St Margaret's Church
Sunday Services
Rev. Stephen Gwilt 01634 250 637 or email
Stephengwilt2@hotmail.co.uk

8.00 am High Halstow
Holy Communion book of Common Prayer
9.30 High Halstow
1st & 3rd Sundays - all age worship
2nd & 5th Sundays - Morning Prayer
4th Sunday - Family Communion Baptisms by
6:30 High Halstow arrangement
1st Sunday- Holy Communion
3rd Sunday - informal Worship ~ €ach month at 9:30

Kings Kitchen

Open 10élg::1p

Evey Tuesday

High Halsto

[

1st or 3rd Sunday of

-

The charity RELIEF IN NEED has existed in High
Halstow for many years and is an amalgamatlo_n of Rev. Stephen Gwilt ~ The Rectory 01634 250 637
smaller charities/private trusts, the oldest of which

dates from 1716 and exists to help the residents of the

Parish of High Halstow who are going through a time of Stuart Bailey 27 Cooling Road 07976 760 844
need or hardship. This could include not only widows .

and widowers but also to help people of all ages and ~ June Collins 6 Marsh Crescent 01634 250 105
from all walks of life. Requests can also be made by

organisations or groups in the Parish. Lesley Munday 22 Willowbank Drive 01634 250 276
Requests for financial assistance can be made at any :

time of year, in writiné;, email or in person to any one of John Myatt Decoy Hill Road 01634 256 185
the Trustees. A resident can apply on behalf o , , ,

someone else in the village — but their permission must ~ Chris Peek 2 Willowbank Drive 01634 252 604
be obtained first.All requests area dealt with in the

strictest confidence. If you are not sure about a request ~ Natasha Turner 12 Marsh Crescent

and think it may be rejected, do not be afraid to speak

to any of the Trustees listed below about it. These Office email Office. hhrin@gmail.com

funds are there for villagers who need help



KENT POLICE RELEASE WARNING

False claims of Telephone Preference Service:

Fraudsters are cold-calling victims, falsely stating that they are calling from one of the well-known UK telecommunication
service providers. They call victims claiming to provide a ‘Telephone Preference Service' - an enhanced call-barring service,
which includes barring international call centres.

The fraudsters ask victims to confirm/provide their bank account details, informing them that there is a one-off charge for
the service. Victims instead see monthly debits deducted from their accounts, which they have not authorised. The
fraudsters often target elderly victims.

In all instances, direct debits are set up without following proper procedure. The victim is not sent written confirmation of
the direct debit instruction, which is supposed to be sent within three days.

On occasions when victims attempted to call back, the telephone number provided by the fraudster was either unable to
be reached or the victim’s direct debit cancellation request was refused.

During 2017, there were 493 Action Fraud Reports relating to this fraud.
Protect yourself:

There is only one Telephone Preference Service (TPS). The TPS is the only official UK 'do-not-call' register for opting out of
live telesales calls. It is FREE to sign-up to the register. TPS never charge for registration. You can register for this service at
http://www.tpsonline.org.uk.

You will receive postal confirmation of genuine direct debits. If you notice unauthorised payments leaving your account,
you should contact your bank promptly.

Always be wary of providing personal information, or confirming that personal information the caller already claims to hold
is correct. Always be certain that you know who you talking to. If in doubt hang up immediately.

If you have been affected by this, or any other type of fraud, report it to Action Fraud by visiting www.actionfraud.police.uk
or by calling 0300 123 2040.

HIGH HALSTOW WOMEN'S INSITUTE

It is a while since we put an entry in ‘The Times' so here is a update on the progress of our new village sign. We
now know the sign is in the process of being made (we believe the makers have had a backlog due to illness).
We understand there are various stages in the production so this take considerable time and as the saying goes
“Everything comes to those who wait”. We have mentioned before that the sign is being produced by a small
family business comprising of father who makes the shape and mother and daughter who do the art work, then
a combined effort to complete the work

We have started the New Year with three new members We
have had three interesting speakers, a craft afternoon, our
Annual Dinner and a lunch each month. Come along and
join us on the first Wednesday of each month in the
Memorial Hall at 7.30pm. We are always pleased to
welcome visitors and new members

Crystal Wakefield , President

Christian Aid Week 13-19 May 2018

Christian Aid was founded in the aftermath of World
War Il in response to the huge numbers of refugees
and displaced people. Today more than 40 million
people are displaced within their own countries.
Seeking safety, but unable or unwilling to cross a
border, they do not receive the support and
protection given to refugees. The reasons for their
displacement are many e.g. conflict, flooding, ﬂhrlgt,‘lﬂn
drought, fear. Many have no food or shelter and no
prospect of education, training or work.

Volunteers will be collecting in Christian Aid Week in T.'I.I'H-E}L

support of Internally Displaced People Please
support them. 13—19 MAY

Thank You.




Resume of Parish Council meeting 14 March 2018

The March 2018 meeting was attended by 8 of the 9 parish councillors, Martin Andrews having a family
commitment. There were 3 members of the public in attendance.

There was a planning application for the conversion of a barn at Buckhole Farm to a dwelling, to which there
was no objection. All parish councillors of the 11 Medway parish councils had been invited to a briefing on the
Medway Local Plan on 20th March. The Local Plan sets out Medway Council's planning strategy up to 2035 and
must take account of Government guidelines, including the number of dwellings required. The Government
has used a different methodology from Medway and the number is likely to increase from 29,500 to 37,000
(some of these have already been built). The draft plan is open to public consultation, which finishes on 16th
May. You can view this and comment on Medway Council's website. We are holding a special meeting on 18th
April. Look on the Parish Council's website for further details. The Parish Council is proceeding with its decision
to create a Neighbourhood Plan for High Halstow and at the time of going to print the Steering Group had
already met twice and discussed the way forward. An update on the Neighbourhood Plan and Deangate Ridge
is elsewhere in this issue.

It was decided that the High Halstow Times advertising rates would increase from £10/eighth page to £11 and
pro rata. Allotment rents for a full plot will increase to £25 from 1st April, but will be invoiced in arrears
(Allotments Act 1908) in March 2019. The budget for 2018/19 was then approved.

The commemorative seat in the churchyard, originally installed by the Parish Council is in a sorry state and it
was agreed to replace this. Research is being done on types and prices. It was also agreed to install a litter bin
by the bus shelter outside the Recreation Hall. The remaining new bus shelters, for Christmas Lane by the
roundabout and on the A228, Sharnal Street are due to be installed immediately after Easter.

Ray Collins reported that a resident connected with the Royal Engineers had generously donated the price of 2
of the new commemorative trees planted at the far end of the Recreation Ground and we would like to thank
him for this.

Mick O'Hanlon reported on research he has done on the viability and cost of CCTV being installed at the
entrances to the village. One of the contacts he has made will be asked to speak at the Annual Parish Meeting.

There will be alterations to the dates for the June and August meetings, due to commitments that the new
Clerk already had before her appointment. You will be notified of the new dates in due course. The next
meeting will be the Annual Parish Meeting and will be held in the Memorial Hall at 8pm on 11th April. This is
your meeting and we would like to see as many of you as possible there. All village organisations are invited to
come along and give a report on their activities over the past year.

George Crozer - Chairman 01634 250 286 .

Christine Watson - Vice Chair 01634 256 529

Martin Andrews 07984 791 029
Linda Atkinson 07825 619 353
Ray Collins 01634 250 105
Gary Jerreat 01634 253 999
Bill Khatkar 07775 668 620
Brian Williams 07908 006 448

Chris(tine) Watson and Gary Jerreat, two of your Parish
Mick O'Hanlon 07752 873 379 Councillors, will be at Kings Kitchen in the Memorial Hall on:
Tuesday 10th April from 10.30 - 12.00pm and every 2nd

Your Councillors can also be contacted on  Tuesday inthe month.
01474 871 269 or through the Parish Clerk Come and tell us your problems or find out about projects

we are undertaking.

Mrs Roxana Brammer If we can't answer your questions there and then we will get
clerk@highhalstow.org.uk back to you.




HIGH HALSTOW
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

On Wednesday 21st March 2018
the Parish Council's newly
commissioned Neighbourhood
Plan Steering Group, consisting of
parish councillors and residents
met for the first time. On behalf
of the Parish Council the Steering
Group will consider a
community-led planning
framework for guiding the future
development, regeneration and
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conservation of the Parish. The
Plan could contain a vision, aims,
planning policies, proposals for
improving the parish or providing
new facilities, or allocation of key

PLEASE READ

IMPORTANT
INFORMATION

sites for specific kinds of
development.

It is hoped that If approved at a
referendum in the village the
Neighborhood Plan will become
part of the statutory development
plan (Local Plan) for Medway due
to be complete late in 2019.

On the 16th March 2018, Medway
began consultation of the
Development Strategy for the

New Local Plan and will
run to the middle of May
this year. The Plan will
cover the development
of Medway from 2012 up
to 2035 and includes the s
provision of some 29,000
new homes, -
regeneration and
economic development
across Medway. The
Plan must be
sustainable and
approved by the
Secretary of state
before it becomes
Statutory.

Medway have put

; forward 4 scenarios for

h. development within
~ Medway and all 4

include the development of up to
12,000 homes on the peninsula.
One of the scenarios takes
account that government may
require Medway to use the new
‘Standard Method’ for calculation
numbers of houses introduced
for Local Authorities who have
not submitted a Plan by April this
year. The ‘Standard Method'
would increase the housing
allocation to some 37,000.

There will be an opportunity
shortly for you to take part in this
the second consultation on the
Development Strategy and there
will be further consultations
before the Plan is finished. Dates
and times for
consultation
will be
publish as
soon as
available on
the Parish
Council
notice
boards, its
web site
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~

-
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(www.HighHalstow-pc.gov.uk ),

social media and in the High
Halstow Times.

Deangate Ridge

The situation at Deangate Ridge
remains fluid. On the 12th
March 2018 the decision to close
Deangate was paused after a
successful "Calling in" to the
Overview and Scrutiny
Committee. At the time of writing
(Monday 25th March) the newly
formed Deangate Community
Partnership had just submitted to
Medway Council an Expression of
Interest under the Localism Act of
2011 in partnership with a
National Charity providing sport
facilities for communities, offering
to run Deangate at no expense to
Medway Council and further
offering to contribute a
substantial monthly contribution
from the Council purse. The
submission will be presented to
Medway ahead of the Cabinet
meeting scheduled to take place
on the 28th March at Gun Wharf.
Further legal action is pending.




Unfortunately, due to limited space we
are unable to list all the winners but
wanted villagers to know that our local
business A C Goatham & Son, Medway
won an award.

Winners announced for the Taste of
Kent Awards 2018

The winners of Produced in Kent's
Taste of Kent Awards 2018 were
revealed at a glittering black-tie dinner
at the Kent Event Centre.Kent's
ultimate food and drink champions
have been crowned, from the tastiest
food and drink products, best
producers, restaurants, pubs and
shops.

Stephanie Durling at Produced in Kent
comments: “Congratulations to all of
the winners and finalists.They should be
thrilled at making it through to the final
phase, as the results are always close
and the judging is difficult as the
standards are so high.The winners have
however shone above the competition
to be named the tastiest or the best.
We were delighted this year to see
some new names amongst the finalists
including, Barham Village Store,
Southborough Butchers, Austen’s,
Rockin Robin, Turners Cider, The Buoy
& Oyster, The Carriage Restaurant and
Hop & Huffkin.There are also more

Kent Countryside Award
sponsored by Kent Downs
Area of Outstanding
Natural Beauty and the
High Weald Area of
Outstanding Natural
Beauty

AC GOATHAM ez~

The High
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finalists from the Weald of Kent too.
Thousands of people and producers
have taken part in the voting from all
over the county and beyond. The
people of Kent have chosen the
flavours, products, produce and venues
they have enjoyed the most over the
last 12 months. For the winners, these
awards are the ultimate accolade from
their customers and confirmation of
their food and drink excellence.”

Victoria Symons, head of the Food and

Drink team at Cripps, said: “As
committed supporters of the Kent food
and drink industry we are extremely
proud to have been the main sponsor
of the Taste of Kent Awards for the
seventh year running. As you would
expect, the standard of nominations
has been exceedingly high and
reflective of the rich and diverse range
of food and drink businesses we are
lucky enough to have on our doorstep.”

Kent Countryside Award sponsored




Date For Your Diary

Following on from last year’s successful Garage
Safari the Village Hall Committee will be running
another one on

Saturday July 14th

Please watch this space for more details in a later
edition of the HHT. Let's make it a bigger event than
last year

High Halstow Village Hall

Proud to Present New Jersey Boys
Friday 18th May 2018 Doors from 7.00pm
Tickets £15.00 Licensed Bar
Tickets from Wenda 01634 253169 or

The Village Hall are pleased to say the electric lights in the
main hall have been replaced with LED lights as well as
having the addition of wall lights so a choice of lighting is
now available for whatever the hall is booked for .

i The main Hall is due to be painted again shortly. We are
looking minimise the disruption but apologise in advance

N E E D TO H I RE A HAL L-? for any bookings we have to cancel over the next month

If you are interested in hiring either halls in the Future events
village or a function or meeting then please contact

Memorial Hall Angela Forward 01634 2510756 * Car Treasure Hunt - Fun for
Recreation Hall Martin Mitchell 07752 682 437 the whole family

* Barn Dance

Look out for further details in a
later editions of the High

= i High Halstow
. ¢ T8 @ Easter Bonnet
024 (A —"M@ss Parade 2018

Children did take part but as we did not
have parents' permission to print the
photographs then we decided not to go
ahead.

*** Please do not call on a Sunday***




High Halstow Gardening Club

Despite the weather it's been a busy month for our
hardy gardeners.

The garden club held its annual spring show on
Tuesday 13th March at the memorial hall. Most of
our exhibitors struggled to find suitable specimens
to enter the flower section of the show however
given the adverse weather we managed to find 18
exhibitors showing 37 entries.

Rosemary Collins won section one and was
presented with the Frank Hillman Spring show cup.
Wendy White won section two and retained the cup
from 2017.

Rosemary Collins won the spring show plate for the
most points overall.

Rosemary will judge our show in 2019.

The three quizzes held during the judging of the
entries were won by Jill Martin, Fran Carr Sue
Osenton and Wendy Howland and finally Pam
Walsh and Trish Blackwell. The evening was
rounded off with tea and biscuits.

On Saturday 17th March 19 of our toughest members
braved the weather to visit the craft fair and daffodil
displays at Thriplow ,Cambridgeshire despite the
cold we all enjoyed the experience.

Our next meeting will be held at the Memorial Hall
at 20.00hrs on Tuesday 10th April where Jackie
Aviolet will be there to talk to us about herb
cultivation and Folklore.

Non members are welcome for a small charge of
£2.00

For more information please contact
hhdgc@outlook.com

Mike Hughes

We recommend funeral plans from Golden
Charter, the UK's largest provider of plans to
independent funeral directors like us. With a
Golden Charter Funeral Plan you'll benefit from

¢ Fixing tha cost of our services at today's prices

* Reassurance for your family — no uncertainty or
difficult decisions

¢ Complete flexibility to choase the funeral you want

* Acceptance guaranteed, no health checks

Medway Funeral Directors Ltd
108 Frindsbury Road, Strood,

Rochester ME2 4JB el
Call (01634) 420060

Golden Charter *

st rceperdont e

www.medwayfuneraldirectors.co.uk

PLEASE
DRIVE
CAREFULLY

KpeAh

FOR OUR
CHILDREN'S SAKE

-~
<

Will

included
within your
plan
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The High Halstow Community Lottery

February game winners

£1,250 ME3 7SL - Cliffe

£200 ME3 9E] - Allhallows

If you would like to play please set up a standing order to reach us by 27th of the

month.£10 per ticket.

High Halstow Community Lottery Account no 21507826

ou can buy as many tickets as you like.

Sort code 40 43 44

DISCLAIMER: Our Lottery is administered by a Committee and is not in any way

connected with the Hig

Halstow Parish Council



CRAFTASTIC
EVENTS

Craft & Well-being Foent

28 Gpail 2018 12-bpm
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Double Glazing

Repairs
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NEW IMAGE

Family friendly unisex Salon

Celebrating 27 years

8 Church Street
Hoo ME3 9AH
Phone 01634 253 178

Email:suzan@my-newimage.co.uk
Visit our Facebook page
@8.churchstreet

NEW SPRAY TANNING ROOM
Special officer £15

A fabulous 300 year old Cornish
cottage.Fully furbished with an
inglenook open fire for those cosy
winter nights. The cottage is setin
the tiny hamlet of Trewint which is
one minute walk to the moors.
Only a few cottages down is the
famous cottage of John Wesley
with the smallest church in the
world. Bude, Boscastle Port Isaac
are all within 29
minutes of the

~ cottage.

. Jamaica Inn is only 8 minutes up the
road. Long weekends and weekly
"} - 4| bookings available.. Check out dates

o

Call me direct for a discount.! live in
the village Andy 01634 936 095 or
07958 604 268

(http://www.sykescottages.co.uk/cottages/
cornwall-fivelands/laburnum-cottage-

935455.html)




Waterford House Evangelical Free Church

ROLIDAYBIBLECINR 20

Stories and Quizzes !
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Permanent Makeup
(Machine & Microblading method)
Eyebrows

Eyclnor

Lips

Areola
Removal of permanent makeup

Fibroblast - non surgical facs lift for hooded
eyelids, under eyes, crows fest, lip flines, neck fift

Dermapen — Skin needling to improve stretch
marks, scarring, acne, acne scars, fine lines and
wrinkies & pigmentation

vww. thejaderooms,.com

vww. facebook.comithejaderooms

Call Jade on 07708 394979 for your
FREE consuitation

01634 221681 PUB RESTAURANT

HORSESHOE & CASTLE

MAIN ROAD, COOLING MES 80)
OPEN 11.30 - 23.00

Professional guitarist ahd’
teacher offers one to one .
tuition. All ages and abilities
welcome. Graduate of London .1'3?'
Guitar Institute and playing i
experience includes The Who ¢
and Robbie Williams. Practical,
grades & theory. Rock,

Country, Pop ....

SIFT VOUCHERS &V&ILA

FRAIN EITHER AT YOUR .
HOME OR MY PRIVATE GYM 0
Tl wdi oo b B b i e Wt 50 bmiid DRSS ek e

Eairn Watnin Porsidnal Tretner: T7SE1 175 0




HIGH HALSTOW FOOTBALL CLUB *-U¥-PENINSULASUCCESSH

In early March a few of our awesome students went
_%hﬂulﬂh' Fooihall Cluk - Fa r Graham eale | oL 21/ 4 and d against 12 oth
Hatih - . I jii to Lordswood and competed against 12 other

W ki [ | e [hiv & Ol Foalion | 1:_: Academies in lots of different events - We

25 Pre L7 | Liague Ly 4 Fill Hegidi , 1 | 3 | represented our Peninsula in impressive style and
_Silec 1T | lsagueliwd | Neweows Secal I {5 | won 16 trophies!!
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i e [T | Loague (v d Lo # | & | KICKSTART KARATE - Ideal for all ages (6

O fan 18 | Kozt Cop roosd | e n8 L& LB yrs+ Teens,families,Adults), the worlds most popular
__1ibon 18 | Loagua (v 4 S LA 1YL martial art taught by Kent's leading organisation.

35 Eam LW | L [Hw 8 I_J_n!:_:r._.'.:h i 2] & |

£ ian |8 | cHmpary bLn e SRl Fars Regie I B 1 % | Our MARTIAL ARTS programmes help improve
D T | R [ w2 L5 | Fitness, Self Confidence, Self Discipline, Coordination,
_'.III-I-i‘1|l| barmt Coageny Cumtlsr Sasl [l ey W lexcbili h Effect] If Def kil

T Fob 18 | Laags Bin § o =y 5171 Flexibility, and teach Effective Self Defence Skills.
oA Fen 18 ) Leagus Lty & O i vrres) 1 158 | Due to lack of space, photos to follow next

10 Mar 18 | et Cugy e Smal e Ball Fovemmk=m | 1 | 2 | edition
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F R Bradford & Co Ltd

Established 1920
Fuel, Servicing, repairs, MOTs & Calor Gas Supplier

Sharmal Street, High Halstow Workshop 01634 250 000 Forecourt 01634 250 248
High Halstow Hikers

the walk between
had planned at the
extraordinary snow
of the country not
particularly

walk had featured
the UK's best walks.

that the Times (not

features Margate to
week. So this is how
the coming months.

Unfortunately we had to cancel
Ramsgate and Margate that we
start of March because of the
that was suffered across much
least in Kent. This was
disappointing given that the
recently in a popular vote of

As | write this | have just seen
the High Halstow version)
Broadstairs as their walk of the
included below for a walk in

do a walk around the
mainly taking paths
walk will start at

car park (ME38JF)
and largely flat.

On Sunday 15th April we will
CliffeWoods and Higham area
we have not used before. The
10.00 from Cliffe Woods village
and will be about 5 miles long

In brief, walks over the coming months will be as follows, all being Sundays and starting at 10.00.

Further details will be given in the HH Times immediately prior to the walk. As ever, all are welcome to join us
on these walks

6th May, Withyam, a few miles north of Crowborough, 10th June, Margate to Broadstairs, 8th July, Stoke.
Any queries tomitch.dowsett@btopenworld.com or 01634-254428.

POPPIES ON LAMP POSTS

Last year, a few villages in the UK placed Iar%e British Legion poppies on lamp posts in their village and villagers took
photos and uploaded on to social media and You Tube for the world to see. It was a major success for them.

| was approached by a few villagers to see whether we could do the same in High Halstow. | requested permission at one
of our Parish Council meetings and there were no objections.| just needed the relevant permissions.

Enquiries to the British Legion proved fruitful too. They have no objection. | explained that we will be making our own
poppies and raising money on these, probably by way of sponsorship, for the British Legion.By making our own we hope
to make more cash for the British Legion than we would have done purchasing their large poppies.lt also gets villagers
involved at the same time. These poppies will need to be made of some type of plastic sheeting and cut probably into
circles? (We are still pondering ideas). We will need to assemble them attaching a black circle in the middle so that the
finished article resembles a poppy with petals. Any ideas are extremely welcome.

We have formed a group of helpers and if you feel you would like to get involved please contact me on 07825 619 353

WHEELCHAIR AVAILABILITY - there are 2 wheelchairs available for loan if required. Only a holding deposit secures the
loan. Please contact me on 07825 619 353 should you require any further information on loaning..



MONDAYS Line Dancing 11:00-12:30 Memorial Hall
Alternate Mondays Community Choir 20:00-21:00 St. Margaret's Church
TUESDAYS Kings Kitchen 10:00-13:00 Memorial Hall

Pilates Karen Watson 18:15-19:15 Memorial Hall

Youth Club 19:00-20:45 Recreaction Hall

Bell Ringers 19:30-21:00 St. Margaret's Church
WEDNESDAYS Tai Chi 10:30-11:30 Memorial Hall
THURSDAYS Seated Exercise 11:00-11:45 Memorial Hall

Pilates - Karen Watson 14:00-15:00 Memorial Hall

Sugar Babes 19:00 Memorial Hall
FRIDAYS Pilates - Joy Weavers 2.30-3.30 Memorial Hall

Karmann Dancers 09:00 Memorial Hall

KLUK Marial Arts 09:30 Recreation Hall
SUNDAYS Holy Communion BCP 08:00 Village Hall

Deja Vu Spiritual Centre 18:30 Recreation Hall

*‘ Every 1st Wed

Knit and Natter

1:30 St. Margaret's Church

Women's Institute

19:30 Memorial Hall

V'a
Every 2nd Wed

Parish Council Meeting

20:00 Memorial Hall

High Halstow Every 2nd Tue

Gardending Club

20:00 Memorial Hall

Primary School

Every 3rd Wed Whist Club 14:00 | Memorial Hall
Summer Fair
Every 4th Wed Friendly Cllub 14:00 | Memorial Hall
22 June 2018
. Last Frid Quiz Nights 20:00 Memorial Hall
11-3 on the school field §
There will be a BBQ 1st & 3rd Sun All Age Worship 09:30 | St Margaret's Church
!

games, alcohol,
inflatables and more!

2nd & 5th Sun

Morning Prayer

09:30 | St. Margaret's Church

Everyone is welcome Every 4th Sun

Please come and support

Family Communion

09:30 | St. Margaret's Church

our local school Every 1st Sun

Holy Communion

18:30 | St. Margaret's Church

All money raised goes

toward enhancing the Every 3rd Sun

Informal Worship

18:30 | St. Margaret's Church

development of the
children 1st & 3rd Sun

Baptisms by arrangement

09:30 | St. Margaret's Church

Editor- Linda Atkinson
Published by High Halstow Parish Council
Printed by Smart Print Services
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Next edition - May 2018
Contributions for May should be sent to
Editor@highhalstow.org.uk




